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February 3, 2020

To the Leaders of the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Region Tribal Governments

Re: Invitation to attend a Regional Tribal Government S’ummif in Anchorage May 7-8, 2020

Dear Tribal Leader:

For many years, the People of the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Region have considered the question
of whether to form a regional tribal government. Several options for doing this have been considered, but
the goal of achieving a regional tribal government to unify our People has remained elusive.

Five years ago, Calista Corporation convened a Regional Committee to explore the issue of
forming a Regional Tribal Government. This Committee, comprised of 100 delegates from around the
Region, considered several options, including formation of a regional borough under Alaska state law.

By a significant majority, the Regional Committee voted to create a regional tribal government.
A draft constitution was sent to every tribal government in the Region for consideration. Some supported
it, but others found it to be too complicated. Other Tribes decided to work together to form a regional
government called Nunavut Alaska, but this effort has been limited.

The challenges facing our People and our Region continue with no path of resolution in sight. No
government has all the solutions, but there are some problems beyond the ability of any one tribal

government to handle that requlre region-wide, unity and authority to achieve lasting solutions. These
challenges include—

o Jurisdiction and protection of lands, waters, and wildlife
e Regional energy, transportatlon, and communu,atlons infrastructure
e  Publicsafety ' :

For your consxdcrafaon we have drafted a pmposed m%tltutmn for the “Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta
Regional Tribal Government” (Enclosed). This form of Regional Tribal Government is simpler than the
effort five years ago and has limited powers that are not intended to mﬁmg,e upon the sovereignty or
interfere with the power of any tribal government within the region.

In addlﬁon to vcreating a government structure, we fecognizé that any gbvérﬁment must have
revenue to succeed. We have identified a source of unrestricted funding that could support the Regional
Tribal Government — an estimated payment of $10 million a year from the Donlin Gold project, as well
as some additional mtemm fundmg to commence regional government operations.

We believe other fedeml funds can be identified that would bring new resources to the Region and
not harm the current federal funding stream the tribal g governments and nonprofit assecmnons are entitled
to receive.




